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Minutes of the meeting of Fletching Parish Council held at Fletching Village Hall on Monday 3rd April at 7pm.

	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	1. 
	Members present: Cllr B. Dickens (Vice Chairman and Chair of this meeting), Cllr S. Bone, Cllr S. Sainsbury, Cllr D. Kerwood, Cllr T. Elbrick, Cllr I. Setford.
Also present: Liz Bennett (Clerk), Roy Galley County/District Councillor, 5 members of the public.

	

	2. 
	Minute Silence.
A minute silence was held in respect of Fletching resident Robert Witham who has passed away.

	

	3. 
	Apologies for absence
Apologies were accepted from Cllr P. Roundell and Cllr C. Rothery.
Apologies were accepted from Cllr I. Setford who reported that he would be unable to stay for the whole meeting.

	

	4. 
	Declarations of interest
No declarations were received.

	

	5. 
	Reports of District and County Councillors
Budget. County Councillor Roy Galley reported that the County Council will have to make fewer cuts than expected due to increased funding from the Government.

Speeding at Shortbridge and Golf Club Lane. A meeting is to be arranged with Highways officers to review the speeding situation on Shortbridge Lane and Golf Club Lane.  As previously reported, it is unlikely that the speed limit will be reduced because the survey data does not support that, however they will look at other options, such as improving signage.

(Cllr T. Elbrick arrived)

Broadband. Open Reach and East Sussex County Council have given different information regarding the roll out of Superfast Broadband. County Councillor Roy Galley suggested that we monitor the estimated dates and see when delivery occurs.  Cllr Dickens reported that as a minimum everyone should have 2mbps broadband speed without Superfast Broadband but that this did not seem to be the case. Cllr Galley suggested that people should use the Ofcom app to measure their speed and report areas where the speed is less than 2mbps. 

Wealden District Council. The Local Plan is largely agreed but further work is required regarding the Ashdown Forest.  The damage caused by carbon emissions mean that the rate of building in the area will be significantly less than originally planned for.

Cllr Galley was asked how the traffic will be managed when the Flying Scotsman visits the Bluebell Railway.  He reported that the police would be managing this and cones will be placed along the A275 to prevent parking.

	R. Galley

	6. 
	Questions from the public
There were no questions from the public.

	

	7. 
	Signs outside Trading Boundaries.
It was agreed that this item should be brought forward on the agenda because 2 members of the public were attending to hear the discussion.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There was a discussion around whether this item should have appeared on the agenda. The item appeared on the agenda because a Councillor had expressed a concern that the signage outside Trading Boundaries obscured the view of cars at the cross roads.  Councillors had agreed at a previous meeting to all drive past and then to report back at a future meeting.  The Parish Council is very supportive of the business.

It was agreed that the signs are not a safety issue for cars.

	

	8. 
	Churchyard management plan.
Following the presentation from Nigel Symington at the last Parish Council meeting, Cllr Dickens and he met at the burial ground. They recommended that the management responsibilities for the different areas of the churchyard and burial ground should remain as per the status quo.  The PCC has already agreed with this and it was further endorsed by the Parish Council.

	

	9. 
	Minutes of the meetings held on 6th March 2017.
It was resolved to accept the minutes of the meeting held on 6th March 2017 as a true record and they were signed by Cllr Dickens.

	B. Dickens

	10. 
	Planning applications.
The following planning applications were considered:
· WD/2017/0440/LBR 2 Corner Cottages, High Street, Fletching. Retrospective application for internal alterations. This application is to be resubmitted by the applicant.
· WD/2017/0167/F The Old Dairy, Sliders Lane, Furners Green. Sand School 20m x 40m for personal use. No objection.
· WD/2017/0476/F North Lodge, Bell Lane, Fletching. Change of use of agricultural land to garden. No objection.
· WD/2017/0503/F Little Ferrers, Batts Bridge Road, Piltdown. Proposed alterations and additions to existing bungalow to create a two storey dwelling. No objection but it was suggested that a screening hedge should be planted.

Cllr I. Setford gave his apologies and left the meeting.

· WD/2017/0473/LDE Dormers, Sharpsbridge Lane, Piltdown. Residential occupation in breach of an agricultural occupancy condition attached to T/1953/10793A. No objection.
· WD/2017/0527/P04 Piltdown Poultry Farm, Fairhazel Lane, Piltdown. Change of use of agricultural building to pair of semi-detached dwellings. No objection.
· WD/2017/0431/F Wilmshurst, Fletching. Proposed two storey side extension, increase in roof height and new glazed lobby. No objection.
· WD/2017/0568/LB Location: Fermoys, High Street, Fletching. Replace existing gravel drive with tarmacadam base covered with 6mm golden gravel surface dressing. No objection.

	

	11. 
	Planning decisions.
The following decisions were noted:
- WD/2017/0031/F Apartment 1, Sheffield Park House, Sheffield Park. Replace 2 metal casement windows with window casements. Approved.
- Application No. WD/2016/3023 Black Ven Farm, Down Street, Nutley. Replacement/repairs to failing agricultural storage barn and use as part farm office, part farm storage and part farm worker welfare. Approved.
- WD/20170237/F Grovers Farm, Piltdown. New tractor store. Approved.

	

	12. 
	Updates on the following initiatives:
· Community Resilience plan
Cllr Dickens reported that an article has appeared in the Fletching Parish Magazine appealing for people to come forward with skills and equipment that could be useful in an emergency. They are also drawing up a list of vulnerable people who may need assistance in an emergency.  A further report will be provided at the next Parish Council meeting.
· Speed limit reductions on Shortbridge Lane and Golf Club Lane
Cllr Galley reported on this as part of his County Council report.
· Fingerpost replacement
Highways department has agreed to match fund the replacement of the fingerpost at Church corner. A sponsor of the post is permitted provided that the sign is place at the bottom of the post and is A5 size.  Northall Farm Clay Pigeon Shoot agreed to sponsor the post.  The Clerk was asked to proceed with getting the post replaced.
· First Responders
Cllr Bone is on a list awaiting sponsorship to become a First Responder with the Uckfield group.  There are currently insufficient volunteers to create a dedicated Fletching group and the Clerk was asked to take this item off future agendas until there is something further to report.

	

C. Rothery/ B. Dickens





Clerk







S. Bone

	13. 
	Management and future management of the recreation ground.
There is nothing to report on this and the Clerk was asked to take the item off future agendas until further notice.

	

	14. 
	Appointment of two nominative trustees to Leche’s and Smith Charities for a period of four years.
The Leche’s and Smith’s Charities provides an annual sum to Fletching which is used to help older people in the parish and to provide educational bursaries and assistance. 

Fletching Parish Council appoints two Nominative Trustees for a term of four years and it has been asked to formally confirm their appointment.

It was resolved to appoint Cllr B. Dickens and BH Trew as the Nominative Trustees for a term of four years.

	

	15. 
	Appointment of two representatives to the Fletching Recreation Ground Committee.
It was resolved to appoint Cllr C Rothery and Cllr D Kerwood as Parish Council representatives on the Fletching Recreation Ground Committee.

	

	16.  
	Community Speed Watch.
Cllr Sainsbury reported that there are insufficient volunteers to run a Community Speed Watch scheme in the parish.  The Clerk was asked to take this item of the agenda until further notice.

	S. Sainsbury


	17. 
	Additional dog bin at the Recreation Ground.
It was resolved to request an additional dog bin on the recreation ground at the far end near the large gates.  The Parish Council will pay for this and the emptying.

	
Clerk

	18. 
	Reports from meetings and training attended.
Cllr Bone and Cllr Sainsbury attend the recent ESALC conference, which was very useful.  One of the speakers delivered an interesting talk on scams.  It was agreed that she should be asked to present at a future Parish Council meeting.

Cllr Dickens attended a funding workshop and reported that the National Lottery Awards for All scheme could help local groups such as Forget-me-knots and the Recreation Ground.

Attendance at training/events.
Cllrs Sainsbury and Bone will be attending the free First Aid training organised by SALC.

	
Clerk

	19. 
	Administration - payments and bank reconciliation.
The bank reconciliation at 31st March 2017 was noted.  It was resolved to make the following payments:

	East Sussex ALC ltd
	Subscriptions – ESALC / NALC
	BACS
	318.71

	Gogga Pest Control 
	Trapping of 5 moles
	BACS
	250.00

	Elizabeth Bennett
	Salary
	BACS
	478.19

	East Sussex Pension Fund
	Clerk’s pension
	BACS
	171.37

	Elizabeth Bennett
	Expenses 
	BACS
	25.64

	Barry Dickens
	Expenses
	Chq22
	21.15




	

	20. 
	Dates and arrangements for the Parish Meeting and the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council (AGM).
The Annual Parish Meeting will be held in Fletching Parish Church at 7pm on 25th April.  Cllr Kerwood will provide wine and the Clerk will provide nibbles.  

The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council or AGM will be held on Monday 8th May at 7pm in Fletching Village Hall.

	

D. Kerwood
Clerk

	21. 
	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
The Clerk was asked to send the details of the application to DEFRA for access across Piltdown Common to Cllr Dickens.

Cllr Dickens reported that there is no requirement to vote on what appears on the agenda and that Councillors should feel free to report matters they are concerned about.

	
Clerk

	22. 
	Meeting Closed.
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